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Homedale School

    District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal

Date: April 2023

Re: Athletic Director Report- April, 2023

Homedale Board of Trustees, 

Baseball

Varsity and JV are currently 2-1 in SRV play.  Their non conference schedule has been challenging, which 
is a good thing.  Hopefully the challenging schedule prepares our program for conference play and hopefully 
to the state tournament.  We have a lot of juniors and freshman on the varsity team so there is a lot of growth 
happening.

JV team is doing well.  We have a lot of new players but are developing quickly.

Softball

Varsity is 3-0 in SRV play.  We have also scheduled a very difficult schedule for our very talented softball 
team.  They have played very well so far this season.  Looking forward to watching them play the rest of the 
season.

Golf

Our boys golfers have done an outstanding job thus far this season.  They have won every event so far 
except for one.  I expect our boys team to keep excelling throughout the season, they have a great team and 
are poised to make a run and the district tournament and finish in the top three at the state tournament.

We have a few girls out for golf this year, which is great.  Hopefully we will have enough at the end to be 
able to have team scores.  Gwen Parker won the Weiser tournament yesterday.  She has the possibility of 
winning districts and competing at the state tournament.

Track

Track has gotten off to a great start.  We have a lot of kids out for track.  Almost enough to where we have 
to take two yellow buses to any event.  The challenge right now is not having an actual track surface to 
practice on.  The coaches are doing a great job of working with what we have for this season.  Shout out to 
Parma High School for allowing our track team to practice on their track on a weekly basis.  Along with our 
bus drivers making many trips back and forth.

Tennis
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Coach Jones is working hard at getting her team ready for districts in May.  We have 12 tennis players out 
this year.  She is doing a great job.  The kids are really enjoying her as their coach.


